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Press Release

On behalf of the Hinsdale School Board and the Hinsdale School District’s Building
Improvement Committee, we would like to extend our sincerest gratitude and thanks to
the community for supporting our elementary school building project. This badly needed
building project will undoubtedly be a huge value to our current and our future Hinsdale
Elementary School students.

In late June we were informed that the funds needed from the State to fund our project
had been approved by the Legislature. A few days later Governor Sununu signed the
State budget.

The Hinsdale Elementary School project was the only school building aid project
approved by the New Hampshire Department of Education and by the Legislature this
session. The Hinsdale School Board is truly appreciative of the hard work demonstrated
by each individual on the 2016/2017 Hinsdale School District’s Building Improvement
Committee. Those members include Jim O’Malley-Chair, Steve Fecto-Vice Chair,
James MacDonell, Joe Boggio, Sean Leary, Deb Carrier, Shawn Lee, Courtney Hodge,
April Anderson, Kaylah Hemlow, Tom O’Connor, and Wayne Woolridge.

The Hinsdale School Board would like to thank the New Hampshire School Board for
unanimously approving our project, and the New Hampshire Department of Education
Chief Engineer Amy Clark for helping though the application process. We would also
like to thank Commissioner Edelblut for visiting our schools.

Without the strong support of voters at the Annual District Meeting we would not have
been able to garner the necessary support from the legislature. We also received strong
support from outgoing New Hampshire Senator Molly Kelly, current State Senator Jay
Kahn, and State Representative Mike Abbott.

Finally, we would like to thank Hinsdale resident Smokey Smith for helping us secure
the necessary land to make this project possible.

Sincerely,
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Hinsdale School Board — Holly Kennedy, Chair



